

100 Simcoe Street South, Oshawa, Ontario L1H 7M7 • Tel. (905) 723-4623 • Fax (905) 723-7947

January 8, 2018

Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor, 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Re:

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. (ED-2002-0560) 2018 Mid-Term Rate Application (EB-2017-0069)

**Draft Rate Order** 

Dear Ms. Walli:

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. ("Oshawa PUC") filed a Mid-Term Update and Rate-Setting Application (the "Application") with the Ontario Energy Board (the "OEB") on July 4, 2017 under the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, seeking approval for final distribution rates to come into effect on January 1 for each of the years 2018 and 2019.

The OEB issued its Decision and Order on all matters in this Application on December 20, 2017. In the Decision, the Board directed Oshawa PUC to file its Draft Rate Order by January 8, 2018 upon which time Board Staff and intervenors are directed to file any comments within 7 days of the date of filing of the Draft Rate Order.

Please find accompanying this letter a copy of Oshawa PUC's *Draft Rate Order*, *Draft Tariff of Rates and Charges* and supporting evidence.

An electronic copy of this document has been filed through the Board's RESS web portal. Two hard copies of the *Draft Rate Order* will be forwarded to the Board office by courier.

Yours truly,

Phil Martin

VP, Finance & Regulatory Compliance Phone: (905) 723-4626 ext 5250

Email: pmartin@opuc.on.ca